
What’s Developing 

 

 Once a year the Eureka Community Development Company holds an annual meeting to 

hear highlights of their accomplishments for the year, to elect directors, and to hear one or more 

speakers.  

 This year’s meeting was held on March 24 at the Eureka School lunchroom. Attendees 

not only heard information about ECDC, but those who had not been in the new school building 

previously were able to see the new building. 

 Speakers were from new businesses and services. The Eureka Fitness Center’s history 

through the years to the facility as it is now were described by Jaci Eberhart, Bo Beck and 

Wanda Jundt. Following the meeting, those who wanted to see the new fitness center were able 

to do so. Kelly Eisemann from First State Bank of Roscoe – Eureka Branch talked about the 

process of establishing a branch bank and services that are offered. Austin Hoffman, owner of 

Hoffman Law Office, talked about moving back to his hometown and explained the services 

most often requested at his law office. Kaytlin Pelton, owner of Hometown Boutique, told how 

her business has grown, enabling her to move into a larger building and continually add new 

inventory. Courtney Burdess was unable to be at the meeting in person but sent a written report 

of the past year telling about the increase in business and her future plans for the business 

including an Open House in May. James Croshaw was in attendance to learn more about the 

community in which he would soon be opening a business, and spoke briefly about his upcoming 

plans as the new owner of the lumberyard. 

 Three directors’ terms expired and none ran for an additional three-year term. They were 

Clyde Ottenbacher, Marva Dais, and Brittany Hoff. Newly elected to the board of directors were 

Chasity Hilgemann, Megan Hoffman, and Nikki Wanner. 

 Wanda Jundt 


